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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

As part of the preparations for this meeting [between North and South Korean
delegations], it was [decided] that a joint meeting take place in February 1955 in
Panmunjom to discuss commercial, cultural and post-office ties between North and
South Korea. 

[Accordingly] both governments allow for meetings and relations [being established]
between parties and mass organizations in [both] North and South Korea.

A rally took place in Pyongyang on October 31 to support the aforementioned call [for
meetings].

Signed
Ambassador Tatu Jianu


